Following a Parish meeting, the following questions/concerns were raised and it was felt that EVERYONE might be interested in the answers:
Who is responsible for the Parish now that Fr Harry is semi-retired?
Under Canon Law and in the eyes of the Diocese, Fr Harry is still responsible for the Parish. This means that Fr Harry still attends to our spiritual needs and is accountable to Shrewsbury Diocese for the financial aspects of our Parish life. The Parish Co-ordination Team (PCT) is a group of people who have volunteered to facilitate the current Parish activities to continue. EVERY PARISHIONER has an important part to play – we all need to think how we can help keep the Parish activities going. If you are currently involved in Parish activities – thank you! If you would like to be (more) involved in Parish activities contact the relevant person named in the Parish Directory.

How do I find out who to contact about particular responsibilities in the Parish?
We have a Parish Directory which lists most of the prayer & liturgy, sacramental, social, pastoral, educational and administrative activities which go on in the Parish. You can pick up a copy of the Parish Directory from the Church Porch. If there are no copies available please contact the Parish Office to request a copy. A copy of the Parish Directory is also available on our Parish website – www.stpaulspoynton.org.uk .  Our original Parish Directory was produced in October 2011 and we are in the throes of producing an ‘Addendum & Errata’ to update the original.
What is happening about Masses now that Fr Harry is semi-retired?
Fr Harry will usually be saying Mass on Tuesday and Friday mornings at 9.30am; Thursday evenings at 7.30pm; Saturday evenings at 6.30pm and on Sundays at 9am and 11am. On Monday and Wednesday mornings there is a Service of Word & Communion. This may change in the event of Funeral Masses.

When can I have a private word with Fr Harry?
Fr Harry will usually be available after Mass on Saturday evenings, Sunday, Tuesday and Friday mornings to speak with anyone who wishes to do so. If you’d like to book a particular time please contact the Office and we’ll book a time in Fr Harry’s diary.

What should I do if I need to talk with a priest urgently?
If you need to talk with a priest urgently, including for the last rites, then you can try the Parish office in the first instance as we may be able to transfer you to Fr Harry. If you are unable to speak with someone in the Parish Office then you could try St Peters, Hazel Grove 0161 483 3476 or St Albans 01625 423446.
When will the church be open if I want to come and say my prayers?
The church will be open for a few hours most weekday mornings. Entrance will be via the side door.

How do I leave messages for Fr Harry or the Parish Admin Team?
You can leave messages on the Ansamachine (01625 872606), via email stpaulspoynton@gmail.com or by post at the Presbytery, 33 Bulkeley Road. You can also post any queries/comments for the PCT to consider in the box at the front of Church on the window sill near the side door.
When is the Parish Office open?
The Parish Office is staffed most mornings (Mon-Fri) by volunteers. Whilst our hours vary there is usually someone in the office between 10am and 11am each day. We listen to voicemail messages, access email and open post DAILY. We will pass on messages to Fr Harry. We endeavour to respond to all enquiries within 24 hours. 
How do I get a notice put in the Newsletter?
You can leave messages on the Ansamachine (01625 872606), via email stpaulspoynton@gmail.com or by post at the Presbytery, 33 Bulkeley Road. If you have information about a particular event it’s best to write it down and pass it on – so email or a note is preferable.  Include your contact details so that we can contact you if we have any queries. Please note that any notices need to be in by Wednesday evening as the Newsletter is usually finalised and copied on Thursday mornings.

Who has keys to the Presbytery?
All the Admin Team have Front Door keys as do people who need to access the Presbytery for specific reasons. 

Who should I tell if I am new to the Parish?
If you are new to the Parish and would like to register your contact information you can pick up a form from the Church Porch for this purpose. Please post the completed form through the Presbytery letter box, or pop it into the collection basket and it will be forwarded to the Parish Office.

What is happening to the Presbytery building now that Fr Harry no longer lives there?
The Presbytery building will continue to be an integral part of Parish life. We will continue to use it for Tea and Coffee after Sunday Masses and for meetings in the Conservatory. The heating will come on morning and evening each day and the Parish Admin Team will be in the Office each week day morning sometime between 9.15am and 12 noon. Fr Harry will sleepover in the Presbytery as necessary and visiting priests will continue to use the Presbytery as necessary.

How do I arrange to have a Mass said for my own intention?
You can put in your request (Mass intention for (name); Date you’d like) and email the Parish Office or you can phone the parish office and leave a message; or you can put the details in a sealed envelope and give to Fr Harry or post it through the presbytery letter box. Fr Harry can offer Mass Intentions both in church and at his home.

How do I arrange to have my child baptised?
In the first instance you can ask Fr Harry after Mass or you can contact the Parish Office by telephone, email or post. Someone will call you back if you leave your contact details. We will check any proposed dates with Fr Harry and both he, and a member of our Baptism Team, will contact you to discuss the importance of the sacrament and make arrangements for a suitable ceremony.

How are bills paid now that Fr Harry is semi-retired?
Bills are paid in the same way as usual. Some accounts for monthly suppliers are settled by Direct Debit or by cheques which Fr Harry has to sign.  Invoices for smaller sums of money, up to £50, can be settled in cash against receipts. Members of Parish teams who incur (agreed/usual) costs for Parish activities (eg Cleaning materials, Flowers, Stationery items) should submit a brief summary of costs incurred together with receipts to the Parish Office (post your envelope through the Presbytery letter box or give it to Fr Harry after Mass) and we will reimburse you by cheque or with cash as soon as possible. 

How do I find out what is happening with the Parish Co-ordination Team (PCT)?
The Parish Co-ordination Team is meeting once a month initially, to pray for the Parish and to discuss practical solutions to issues which arise as we learn to manage with Fr Harry in a semi-retired capacity. We will put copies of notes taken at our meetings up in church on the board where our photos are displayed. If you have any concerns you’d like raised/addressed please forward them to a member of the PCT. You can also post any queries/comments for the PCT to consider in the box at the front of Church on the window sill near the side door.

